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July 14, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, Metropolitan-King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

I am pleased to transmit a report and proposed protocol developed by the Criminal Justice Council in response to a proviso contained within the 2003 Adopted Budget of the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention.   Also enclosed is a proposed motion to approve this report  as required in Ordinance 14517.

Section 40 of Ordinance #14517 included the following proviso:

The 2003 general fund financial plan includes a $2,000,000 reserve account for adult detention populations.  It is the intent of the council that the criminal justice council shall develop a report outlining its recommendations for the criteria and process by which the executive may access the reserve account for the purpose of responding to unanticipated increases in the population of those under the custody of the department of adult and juvenile detention.  This report should be submitted with an accompanying motion for the review and approval of the council by March 30, 2003.

As directed by proviso, the Criminal Justice Council, with input from all criminal justice agencies, the Office of Management and Budget and Council staff, developed a set of indicators intended to assist in determining whether any access to the reserve account should be made available.  The protocol also includes a proposed process to assist in the review of the indicator data.  This document, along with a draft motion, was forwarded to the King County Council by Judge Richard D. Eadie, Presiding Judge, Superior Court, and Chair of the Criminal Justice Council, in a letter dated March 28, 2003.

I would like to thank the Criminal Justice Council for its hard work on a variety of initiatives to maintain public safety, improve practices, and reduce costs.  We have made much progress in a short period of time and must continue to find ways to become more effective and efficient.  In the meantime, I believe we must adequately budget for the cost of operating safe and secure detention facilities.  The attached report outlines a sound process for making that determination.

I look forward to working with you on these issues.  If you have questions, please contact Presiding Judge Richard D. Eadie, Superior Court, at (206) 296-9095 and Larry Mayes, Interim Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention, at (206) 296-1268.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


The Honorable Richard D. Eadie, Chair, Criminal Justice Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management & Budget


Beth Goldberg, Budget Supervisor, Office of Management & Budget


Larry Mayes, Interim Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention

